

Telephone: +353 1 817 1300
Facsimile: +353 1 817 1301
E-mail: info@fsai.ie
Website: www.fsai.ie

Liam M. Nolan
Deer Alliance HCAP
PO BOX 1
Borris
Co. Carlow
11<sup>th</sup> September 2013

Re: Hunter Training

Dear Liam,

Further to our recent communications in respect of the above I wish to clarify the FSAI position on a number of issues.

- 1. FSAI has been in discussion with Deer Alliance for a prolonged period in relation to its development of a Food Safety Training Module for hunters wishing to achieve "Trained person" status as defined in Regulation (EC) No 853/2004.
- 2. FSAI has been in receipt of certain materials for consideration in respect of the training module referred to above and is aware that the Deer Alliance is working with Quality & Qualifications Ireland and other accrediting agencies with a view to delivery of The Food Safety Training Module on or before its target date of 1<sup>st</sup> November 2013.
- 3. FSAI welcomes the possibility of multiple providers of hunter training and confirms that no exclusivity attaches to any existing course of any existing provider of training.

I trust that the above sets the record straight, I wish Deer Alliance every success with its Training Module and look forward to working with you in the future.

Yours Sincerely

Tim Camon

